Glenfield Borough Council Meeting
March 12, 2022

The Council Meeting was brought to order by Curtis Reiner at 7:00 pm with the salute to the flag. Roll was
called and present were Curtis Reiner, Cathy Cunnard, Joel Kaminski, Greg Joyce, Travis Hartzog, David
Orbison, Michael Seymour and Connie Klauck.

Visitors: James Misencik, Toni Autry, John and Karen Menhart, Lieutenant Steve Dowlin

Toni Autry is concerned about the young lady that has been sitting at the park all day. The woman’s presence
had been looked into last fall and nothing could be done.

Karen Menhart said that the sign at the top of the viaduct has been knocked down again.

Minutes: The January 3, 2021 minutes were reviewed. Greg Joyce made a motion to accept the minutes and
Cathy Cunnard seconded the motion. No discussion held, all were in favor — motion passed.

Treasurer’s Reports: Connie Klauck read aloud the Treasurer’s Report for February 2021 to the members of
Council. Cathy Cunnard made a motion to approve the reports and Joel Kaminski seconded the motion. No
discussion held, all were in favor — motion passed.

Wage and Real Estate Tax: For the month of February 2022 $2554.31 was collected for Wage Tax and
$237.91 for Real Estate/Per Capita.

Reading and Approval of Bills: Connie Klauck read aloud the bills for January 2022 while the members of
Council followed along. Cathy Cunnard made a motion to pay the bills and Joel Kaminski seconded the
motion. No discussion held, all were in favor — motion passed.

Connie Klauck read aloud the bills for February 2022 while the members of Council followed along. Greg Joyce
made a motion to pay the bills and Travis Hartzog seconded the motion. Greg Joyce asked what the payment
for William Kuriger was for and was informed for clearing the ditch on Old Hill Road. All were in favor —
motion passed.

Police Report: Lieutenant Steve Dowlin attended the meeting and gave Council the breakdown of activity in
Glenfield for 2021. There were a total of 110 service calls, which majority were self-initiated checks on the
Borough. He said that Glenfield is a very safe neighborhood and urged Council to call him if they ever have
any concerns.

Curtis Reiner asked LT. Dowlin for a letter on State Police letterhead specifying the amount of wrecks at the
top of Phillips Lane.

Fire Report: None.

Solicitor’s Report: A Right to Know Request was received concerning Collective Business Agreements but was
dismissed by the requester due to duplicate requests being issued.

Greg Joyce made a motion to pass a resolution to appoint Mercadante and Company as a temporary auditor
for Glenfield Borough in the amount of $2350.00. Cathy Cunnard seconded the motion. No discussion held,
all were in favor — motion passed.

Mr. Seymour is making amendments to Glenfield’s existing garbage ordinance to reflect the current
agreement with Waste Managements, such as WM billing residents directly. The amendments will be
reviewed and then motioned to advertise at the April meeting.



Amendments to the Zoning Ordinance concerning prohibition of digital billboard signs may be needed. Mr.
Seymour will review and draft changes then present to Council at a future meeting.

Correspondence: The Borough office was contacted by Bill Ferianc with Holly Ridge Web Design. Mr. Ferianc
is the webmaster for Avalon and Emsworth Boroughs. He is proposing to take over maintenance and posting
to Glenfieldborough.org. Council agreed they would like him to attend a meeting and provide them with more
information.

PennDOT will be repairing the viaduct in 2024 and wants to speak with someone. Paul Carmody agreed to
speak with Penn DOT and its Engineers.

The Hartzogs are hosting an Easter Egg hunt on Saturday April 16, 2022 from 11:00 am to 1:00 pm. They
would like the flyer posted to the Borough’s website and Facebook page. Council thanked them for offering to
do this and agreed to post the flyer.

Mrs. Klauck asked Council if they would like the ZOOM membership renewed and they all agreed not to
renew.

Paul Carmody was contacted by Quaker Valley Recreation Association to see if they could use the Park
Building as a concession stand. Council agreed that they are not opposed but that a list of requirements will
need to be composed. Mr. Reiner asked Council to prepare thoughts on this for the next meeting.

Budget and Finance: None.

Grants Committee: Mr. Reiner was contacted by Sewickley Police Chief Mazza to notify him of a grant
opportunity for regional shared policing up to $50,000.00 per municipality for a police service contract. Greg
Joyce made a resolution to support Sewickley to apply for a grant for joint police servicing. Travis Hartzog
seconded the motion. No discussion held, all were in favor — motion passed.

Curtis Reiner found a grant for paving but it has a $100.00 fee to apply and requires 2 people to sign off on it.
Curtis Reiner and Joel Kaminski will head it up. Cathy Cunnard made a motion to pass a resolution to apply for
$357.000.00 local share assessment grant for road paving. Greg Joyce seconded the motion. No discussion
held, all were in favor — motion passed.

Public Safety: None.
COG: None.
Building and Ordinance: None.

Streets and Sewers: The drain by Curtis Reiner’s house on East Beaver is clogged and totally full which is
making a mess on the side of the street.

Old Business: None.
New Business: Mayor Orbison would like to get the Spring Park Cleanup scheduled at the next meeting.

Greg Joyce asked about the fenced in property on at the far side of the park. He asked if the property was part
of the original park grant project and if not would it be able to make up for the lost park property that needs
replaced.

Adjournment: Joel Kaminski made a motion to adjourn the Council Meeting and Cathy Cunnard seconded the
motion. No discussion held, all were in favor — motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 8:36 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Connie Klauck Secretary / Treasurer



